Bob Kautz, Director
Maine Charter School Commission
Augusta, Maine

August 26, 2016
Dear Mr. Kautz,
As per our conversation, | am writing to request an extension to our September independent evaluation deadline.

MCA has been in discussions with Education Consultant, Bill Nave for a number of months. Mr. Nave and I
discussed the parameters of the evaluation, the resources available, and our timeline for completion. He met
with our Board, which voted to secure Mr. Nave’s services; we requested and were granted, by the MCSC,
approval to move forward with Mr. Nave; and our CFO, Heather Neil, and our Treasurer, Nick McGee discussed
contract provisions with him. We then asked Karl Francis our Head of School to work with Mr. Nave to provide
an MCA framework for him to complete his evaluation.

As we discussed in our phone conversation in late July, there have been circumstances that have delayed the
completion of our independent evaluation, as well as new developments that require an extension. When the
Board was informed that Karl Francis had accepted another position, we were also informed that the required
communication with Mr. Nave had not happened. Because of this, Mr. Nave had no framework to complete the
evaluation and no head of school to facilitate his work. As you know, we have since assigned MCA Lead
Teacher, Doug Bourget, as the Interim Head of School. Unfortunately, we have not yet secured a head of
school, which we believe is essential to effectively completing the evaluation.

MCA’s Interim Head of School, Mr. Bourget did meet with Mr. Nave to develop a preliminary framework for
the evaluation, and today the MCA Board met with Mr. Nave. We reviewed the framework, discussed next steps,
including data resources and contacts, and established a timeline for completion. We are looking forward to Mr.
Nave’s evaluation. His attendance at our graduation ceremony in June; his discussion with a 3rd year MCA
student, who was at school today; and his request to meet with our staff after the board meeting has reinforced
our confidence in his services and his commitment to completing the MCA evaluation.

We, the Board and Mr. Nave, now believe we are back on track to complete the evaluation. Mr. Nave has
recommended an extension that provides the time needed for him to complete his evaluation, but also time for
the incoming Head of School to participate in process. We wish to ask for an extension through MCA’s first
term, of the 2016-17 school year. Though MCA first term ends mid-January, Mr. Nave assures us that he
foresees completion prior to the MCA winter break in December.

Please let me know if this is acceptable to the Commission.
Thank you in advance for your attention and response.

Respectfully,

Julie Hannon, Vice Chair

On behalf of Amy Linscott, Board Chair
Maine Connections Academy

75 John Roberts Road

South Portland, Maine 04106

(207) 805-3254



